
Madison Township 
MINUTES 

                  
Date: June 10, 2025 
Time: 7:00 pm 
Location: Community Center               
 
The stated meeting of the Madison Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 
Rhonda Stitz at 7:00 p.m. Also attending the meeting were Supervisors Larry Hartzell and Mark 
Shellenberger. 
 
Guests in Attendance:   
Chuck Stitz, Dean Seidel, Nancy Welliver, Heather Mausteller, Kate Mausteller 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held June 10, 2025, were accepted and approved.  The Treasurer's 
Report that includes the check register and the Profit and Loss Reports were accepted and approved.   
 
Motion by Mark Shellenberger, 2nd by Larry Hartzell Motion Carried 
Motion:  To accept minutes and financial reports 
 
Motion by Larry Hartzell, 2nd by Rhonda Stitz Motion Carried 
Motion:  To authorize payment of bills as presented 
 
Reports: 
Police  - no officer present 
Municipal Authority – nothing to report. 
Planning Commission – Approved Roberts/Swartz sub-division. Shellenberger was tabled. 
Road Master – Graded roads, cutting trees & mowed. Cleaned out ditches. There was a tree down & on 
power line. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Robert/Schwartz PC approved 
Motion by Rhonda Stitz, 2nd by Larry Hartzell Motion Carried 
Motion: to approve sub-division 
 
Shellenberger - tabled 
 
Tar & Chip - $308 per 100 sq ft advertised. $154 per 100 sq ft 
Motion by Larry Hartzell, 2nd by Mark Shellenberger. Motion Carried 
Motion: to advertise to Tar & Chip roads 
 
New Business: 
 
Eyersgrove Rd Solar – Chuck, Rhonda, Chris Bower met to discuss the project. Chris is going to discuss 
it further with Rob Davidson, there are things that need to be taken care of before we move further. Rob 
says we should be reimbursed for legal fees. 
 
Taylor Rd: Chris Bower will discuss the plans with Rob Davidson. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Correspondence: 
 
For the Good of the Community: 
 
PSATS Seminar – A seminar regarding Solar Panels. 
 
  
Time of Adjournment: 7:30 p.m.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Carol Bernard 
Secretary-Treasurer 
 


